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Brothers and Sisters,

We are all going through an unprecedented period and we sincerely hope that you and
your families are well. For several months now, since the start of the confinement period,
your Negotiating Committee has been holding weekly calls with representatives of the
Company. The purpose of these calls is to identify and try to resolve as many of the issues
you’re experiencing as possible, in relation to Covid-19. Obviously on a few occasions,
the parties have dealt with items which are typically general labour relations issues,
however, nothing exhaustive since we have continued with our meetings of the joint
labour relations committee, as per the collective agreement (4 per year).

It is important for us to update you on certain files, which are more problematic for us and
which we deem necessary to share with you.

RUMOURS SURROUNDING NEGOTIATIONS

It has been brought to our attention, some of your directors have raised the possibility
that there may be an agreement with Unifor, to extend our collective agreement for a
period of one year. It is important that you know this has not been tabled and/or discussed
with us and that this information is an unfounded rumor.

Our collective agreement will expire on November 30". Obviously Covid-19 and the
containment period which followed, has affected our preparations for negotiations,
however, we will be working diligently in the fall to catch up and in accordance with all
health and safety guidelines and restrictions. Our timeline may be changed, but the
information circulating on a one-year extension agreement rumor is unfounded.





